
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 

Blockades at Mary River Continue to Stop Food, Supplies Getting to Workers 

 

Mary River, NU, February 9, 2021 –  The blockades at Baffinland Iron Mines Corporation’s 

(“Baffinland”) Mary River Project which are preventing any air traffic in or out of the site are 

ongoing.   

Yesterday, Baffinland met with Nunavut Tunngavik Inc. (NTI), the Qikiqtani Inuit Association 

(QIA), the Mayor of Pond Inlet, the Government of Nunavut, and the RCMP compelling all 

parties to find a way to help resolve the issue of the blockades. While there was an agreement 

for support from all parties attending, the attendees have yet to find resolution or make progress 

toward reopening of the airstrip at Mary River. 

Baffinland President and CEO Brian Penney impressed on attendees of the meeting that there 

are more than 700 men and women who are currently on site. Baffinland is responsible for the 

safety of every person at Mary River, including all employees, contractors, and the protestors.  

Many of the people working at Mary River have been on site for 21 days now and they are not 

being allowed to leave, nor are food and supply flights being allowed to land. Working in the 

high Arctic, those on site bring enough additional medicine and supplies for potential weather 

delays, however continued suspension of air travel and blocking of medicine and supplies will 

have an impact in the near term.   

The Mary River airstrip has been closed since February 4, 2021 and all flights including food, 

supplies, employee and contractor crew changes, search and rescue flights, and other North 

Baffin air traffic support services provided by the Mary River airstrip have been suspended.  

The blockades began while the Nunavut Impact Review Board’s (NIRB) Public Hearing process 

on the Phase 2 Development Proposal was underway in Iqaluit and Pond Inlet. This process is 

still ongoing and the NIRB has not issued any recommendations regarding Phase 2. The Public 

Hearing is expected to continue once the NIRB sets the date for the Community Roundtable, 

currently anticipated to take place sometime next month.  

Baffinland respects the right to peaceful protest, however Baffinland cannot allow any activity to 

continue that causes a safety concern to any of the people on site. At this time, all attempts to 

negotiate the reopening of the Mary River airstrip made no progress and Baffinland is 

considering all options to reopen the airstrip.  

A group of protestors erected two blockades at the Mary River Project, one on the airstrip and 

one on a section of the tote road. The safety of everyone on site remains Baffinland’s primary 

focus.   
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About Baffinland Iron Mines Corporation 

Jointly owned by The Energy and Minerals Group and ArcelorMittal, Baffinland Iron Mines Corporation operates a 

high-grade iron ore mine located on Baffin Island, Nunavut. The Mary River Mine produces the highest grade of direct 

shipping iron ore in the world. Baffinland is committed to operating in an environmentally and socially responsible 

manner that benefits all stakeholders. Learn more at baffinland.com and follow us on Twitter, Facebook and LinkedIn.  
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